Attention MassHealth Members
Copay Rules effective May 1, 2023, through March 31, 2024

MassHealth members, including those in managed care plans, will not have to pay copays for prescription drugs from May 1, 2023, through March 31, 2024. 
This also applies to Health Safety Net (HSN) patients during this period. This does not apply to Children’s Medical Security Plan (CMSP) members – CMSP members must still pay copays.
There will continue to be no copays for members enrolled in One Care, Program for All Inclusive Care for the Elderly (PACE), and Senior Care Options (SCO) plans.  
For copay information outside of those dates, please see www.mass.gov/masshealth-copays-and-premiums-for-members or review regulations at 130 CMR 450.138 for exclusions from copays. 
If your pharmacist charges you a copay, and you think it should not apply, be sure to tell your pharmacist. 
If you have questions about the copay policy or need to report changes like a change in your contact information, call MassHealth Customer Service Center (CSC) at (800) 841-2900, TDD/TTY: 711. 
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